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215T PRINCIPALS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM AND NATIONAL BOARD CONFERENCE

To: Regional Directors
Schools Division/City Superintendents
Heads, Public and Private Elementary Schools

1. The Philippine Elementary School Principals Association (PESPA) in coordination
with the Bureau of Elementary Education (BEE) will hold its 21* Principals Development
Program that coincides with the National Board Conference at DepED Regional Educational
Learning Center (RELC) Region |, Flores St., Catbangen, San Fernando, La Union on
October 21-23, 2005, with the theme “School Governing Council (SGC): Shifting Paradigm
to School Based Management (SBM)”.

2. The Program aims to:
a. further provide the school heads with effective leadership skills in
School Based Management;
b. involve the community and local government actively in ensuring the
schools to be better places for children to learn; and
C. continue to improve the educational achievement of the learner.

3. The participants to this activity are the PESPA National Board Officers and Members,
and School Heads (Principals, Head Teachers and/or Teachers-in-Charge) in Region |,
including interested school heads of private schools.

4. A registration fee of One Thousand Pesos (PhP1,000.00) will be charged each
participant to cover the expenses for food, conference materials, kits, and other related
expenses chargeable against local funds subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules
and regulations. Participants from public institutions are allowed to attend on official
business, while those from private institutions may make arrangements with their
administrators.

5. For further details, please contact Dr. Teresita V. Arriola at tel. no. (02) 882-1129 or
cellphone number 0919-593-3432, and Mr. Marino T. Calibara at tel. no. (02) 634-9285 or
cellphone number 0920-405-1164. For accommodation, please contact, Dr. Lelia V.
Meimban at tel. no. (075) 562-7586 or cell pnone number 0917-742-8137.

6. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandur_n is desired.
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RAMON C. BACANI
Undersecretary
Officer-in-Charge
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